
 

November 27, 2012 

 

 

Honorable Tom Corbett 

200 North Third Street 

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17108  

 

 

Re: Medicaid Coverage Opportunity 

 

 

 

Dear Governor Corbett, 

 

 

We write to strongly urge you to take advantage of the opportunity given to Pennsylvania to 

strengthen the current Medicaid program by extending coverage to working families in the 

Commonwealth. Starting in 2014, states will be able to cover all adults up to 138 percent of 

poverty. Doing so would drastically reduce the number of uninsured adults, while simultaneously 

offering Pennsylvania tremendous cost savings opportunities, including savings on 

uncompensated care costs, behavioral health expenses, immunizations and other costs currently 

born by the Commonwealth. The undersigned groups respectfully request and urge you to 

move forward with the Medicaid coverage opportunity. 
 

The opportunity to provide insurance to Pennsylvania’s working families, made possible by 

federal health reform legislation, will strengthen the Commonwealth’s economy, create jobs, and 

improve health outcomes for working Pennsylvanians who lack access to affordable health 

insurance. It is estimated that the expansion would inject over $17 billion into our economy. 

These new federal dollars will support hospitals, health clinics, long term care professionals, 

health and behavioral health professionals, while allowing the commonwealth the flexibility to 

implement the expansion in a manner that best meets the needs of its citizens.  

 

When fully implemented, federal funds will contribute 9 out of every 10 dollars necessary to 

support this opportunity for hundreds of thousands of Pennsylvanians, including parents, people 

with disabilities and working adults. Currently the state must contribute much more in similar 

state/federal partnership programs. 

 

Right now more than 1.3 million Pennsylvanians do not have health insurance. This population 

often turns to emergency rooms for care and uncompensated care costs at Pennsylvania’s 

hospitals have continued to increase. Increasing levels of uncompensated care also results in 

higher premiums for those with private insurance. Hospitals currently receive federal funding to 

help alleviate these costs, but this amount will be cut by almost 75 percent beginning in 

2014.Without the Medicaid expansion, the half-a-million people left uninsured will place 

increased demand on hospitals for uncompensated care just as funding is cut. The results could 

be devastating for hospitals, their communities and the economies of the areas they serve.  



 

Addressing the health insurance needs of these adults is the right and smart thing to do. By 

helping this population gain coverage we could reduce the number of uninsured in Pennsylvania 

between 41.5 percent and 67.2 percent. Bringing insurance coverage to many more 

Pennsylvanians means that they will be able to receive regular check-ups and preventative 

services, follow-up care for illnesses and management of chronic diseases. Treatment for 

manageable conditions results in a healthier and more productive workforce and higher rates of 

employment among those with disabilities. 

 

The Medicaid expansion opportunity is an unparalleled chance to provide affordable health 

insurance for up to a half-a-million Pennsylvanians. It will bring much needed revenue into our 

state while drastically cutting the number of uninsured individuals. Money gained from the 

Medicaid expansion will stimulate local economies and generate tax revenue for our state. We 

urge you to take action to ensure that the Pennsylvania Medicaid program is expanded for the 

good of all.  

 

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any questions or would like to discuss 

this issue further please contact Antoinette Kraus with the Pennsylvania Health Access Network 

at akraus@pahealthaccess.org or 267-971-1680 

 

Sincerely, 

 

AARP Pennsylvania 
ACHIEVA 
Adagio Health 
Alliance of PA Councils 

Alliance of Retired Americans Pennsylvania 
Beacon Light Behavioral Health Systems 
Broad Street Academy -Philadelphia, PA 
Childspace Cooperative Development LLC 
Childspace Day Care Center – Philadelphia, PA 
Community Justice Project 

Community Legal Services 
Consumer Health Coalition 
Disability Rights Network 
East Liberty Presbyterian Church -Pittsburg, PA 
Fairmount Behavioral Health- Philadelphia, PA 

Family Health Council of Central Pennsylvania 
Family Planning Council 
Health Federation of Philadelphia 
Healthy Philadelphia 
Intercultural Family Services, Inc. 
Jewish Social Policy Action Network 
Kardon Institute for Arts Therapy – Philadelphia, PA 
Keystone Progress 

mailto:akraus@pahealthaccess.org


Lovlee Stars of Tomorrow, Philadelphia, PA 

Lutheran Advocacy Ministry Project in Pennsylvania 
Maternal and Family Health Services 
Maternity Care Coalition 
Mental Health Association in Pennsylvania 
Mental Health Association in South Eastern Pennsylvania 
Midwife Center for Birth & Women's Health - Pittsburgh, PA 
National Association of Social Workers - PA Chapter 
National Nurses Center Consortium 
National Physicians Alliance Pennsylvania 
OMART Training and Development INC 
Pathway's PA 

Penn Action 
Pennsylvania Association of School Nurses and Practitioners 
Pennsylvania Coalition of Nurse Practitioners 
Pennsylvania Community Providers Association 
Pennsylvania Council of Churches 
Pennsylvania Health Access Network 
Pennsylvania Health Law Project 
Pennsylvania Mental Health Consumers Association 
Pennsylvania Budget and Policy Center 
Pennsylvania Psychiatric Society 
Philadelphia Coalition 
Philadelphia Unemployment Project 

Ponter's Day Care & Educational Center -Philadelphia, PA 
Pratt Learning Center - Philadelphia PA 
Public Citizens for Children and Youth 
Sadler Health Center Corporation  
Sarah A Reed Children's Center - Erie, PA 
SEIU PA State Council 
SPIN 
St John's Community Services- Philadelphia, PA 
UCP/Class 
United Way of Beaver County 
Visions for Equality 
Volunteers of America Delaware Valley 

Women's Law Project 
Woodland Academy Child Development Center - Philadelphia, PA 
Rob Simmons, DrPH,MPH,MCHES,CPH, Jefferson School of Population Health 
Kristyn Felman, Adult Mental Health Advocate, Mental Health America Allegheny 
County 
Jamie Harris, LSW, Senior Mental Health Advocate, Mental Health America 
Allegheny County 



 

 


